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STATISTICS: 

    2019 2020  

    YTD YTD YTD 

 JANUARY 

2019 

JANUARY 

2020 

+/- TOTAL TOTAL +/- 

MPD Arrests 62 49 -13 62 49 -13 

Calls For Service 1154 2001 847 1154 2001 847 

Dispatch Calls 2059 2914 855 2059 2914 855 

MPD Accidents 37 18 -19 37 18 -19 

Grant Hours Worked 18 22 4 18 22 4 

 

INCIDENTS OF NOTE: 

*Coordination with MFD and MRHS has begun for the Mock DUI Crash presentation that will be done in April 

at MRHS. 

*A lengthy residential burglary investigation that began in October of 2019 and involved 6 different residences 

over a 3 month time period came to a conclusion last week.  A search warrant was conducted by MPD and ISP 

Tactical Unit at 817 S. C St.  This search warrant provided valuable evidence for MPD to arrest Randall J. Bell 

who is charged with the six different Residential Burglaries and Possession of Methamphetamine.  An arrest 

warrant had been issued for Bell.  I want to recognize the time and effort our investigators put into this case.  

Inv. Hepner, Inv. Kramer and Inv. McVey worked on this case on a daily basis.  Their hard work and creative 

investigative skills paid off. 

*Several drug related investigations were conducted over the last month which also resulted in search warrants 

being conducted at several different locations at the same time.  These investigations and search warrants 

resulted in the arrest of 7 different individuals. 

*ALICE was conducted for three different churches in the Monmouth area. 

 

STAFF TRAINING: 

*Several years ago the Illinois Law Enforcement Training and Standards Board issued additional training 

mandates to all agencies in Illinois.  But the State did not provide any type of tracking tool for these additional 

mandates, most of which have different recertification time frames.  We have been working hard to come up 

with a system that will track each individual officer and when each officer needs to recertify in those areas.  

MPD does have a system in place now for this. 

 

EQUIPMENT RELATED ISSUES: 

*The issue that was previously reported with the garage heating source has been corrected.  Thanks to Joe 

Clark, the heat was fixed at a considerably smaller amount than we were advised of. 


